“Vitrine” Group

The following are journal entries written by a Fairfield University student:
September 22, 2010
I just returned from convocation where the speaker challenged us to the questions of what and how we see.  I don’t understand how the courses that I’m taking in the core will help me answer these questions.  I already know what I see and I know what I read on the internet.  
October 20, 2012
In my religion class we looked at religious iconography.  I found the depictions of a female Christ on the cross interesting, but some of my fellow students were horrified.  It made me think about my own religious beliefs and why we use certain symbols to represent our beliefs.  I also thought back to the convocation speaker and how different people see things differently.  
November 20, 2012
In my studio art class today we talked about the female gaze and the ability to see the world through a female’s eyes.  At first I thought the professor was talking about the female’s sexual orientation (female gays) rather than the female perspective.  This discussion made me think of my sociology professor who talked about the relationship between power and what we consider normal.  I wonder if that’s why people were so horrified about the form of the female Christ from my religion class.

December 12, 2012
Today in my social dance class the professor turned the tables on us and had the women lead.  At first some of the guys had trouble letting go and were very frustrated and some of the women felt uncomfortable leading.  I think it was good to see the other perspective and I can appreciate the challenges of both roles.

January 25, 2013
Over the break I saw the film Transamerica with some of my high school friends.  Today I was talking about the movie with my roommate who was shocked by the Felicity Huffman character, but I argued that the way we view gender might be based on how we grew up. 
May 3, 2013
I’m looking forward to taking Professor Harriot’s course on the biology of the female next fall.

